
 
   

 

June 2020 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

A memo from your President 
June 2, 2020 

 
I am sending this memo to the membership 
of the Rollin’ Oldies Car Club of Lebanon to 
inform you of the latest news regarding our 
Car Show, scheduled for Saturday, 
September 19, 2020.  
  
As you know, we are currently in the middle 
of the Corvid-19 Coronavirus Pandemic that 
has changed everyone’s lives.  Your Rollin’ 
Oldies Board met this afternoon to discuss 
the future of this year’s car show.  We made 
the unanimous decision to cancel this year’s 
show because of what is going on in our 
country as well as the rules/guidelines 
specified by our state officials.  It’s fairly 
apparent that we would not be able to have 
a successful show this year.  
 
We have scheduled next year’s show for 
Saturday, September 18, 2021 and we will 
do everything in our power to make it the 
best show ever.   
 
We also made the decision to cancel the 
Rollin’ Oldies Club picnic, scheduled for 
Wednesday, August 5, 2020.  Let’s all hope 
and pray that next year will be much better.  
Please stay safe and have as great a summer 
as possible.    
 
Cruise-on, 
David Faller, President 

 
 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
June 10 - At this time Lebanon will still be 
having their Poker run on June 10th between 
10:00 and 2:00.  The first stop will be at Rife’s 
Furniture Store. 
 
June 20 - Father’s Day parade suggested by 
Brookdale Heritage Plaza on Davidson St SE 
with everyone meeting in the Albany Library 
parking lot first at 11am and receiving a free 
BBQ meal at the end of the parade.  Let Tom 
know if you will be participating. 
 
June 20 – Stayton Cruise.  This cruise will start 
at the Park and Ride in Stayton and then go to 
Silver Falls and past Drakes Crossing Fire 
Department. This cruise is for a young man 
who just finished chemotherapy in January 
and cannot be exposed to anything and most 
of all it is his Birthday.  His wish is to see some 
hot rods.  He is turning 9 on the 24th.  The 
cruise is leaving at 11am from the Park & Ride 
off Hwy 22 exit 13.  Let Tom know if you will 
be participating. 
 
June 27 – Sweet Ride Poker Run.  In place of 

the car show, a poker run is being planned, 

with details to follow.  

 

 

 

 

A Call for Newsletter Articles 

With our general meetings and most car 

activities on hold, the Newsletter is seeking 

articles.  Any photos or text about working on 

your cars, cruises, or other car-related 

adventures would be appreciated.   



 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

ROLLIN' OLDIES BOARD MEETING 
June 2, 2020 

 
On June 2, 2020 the board members of the 
Rollin' Oldies Car Club met to make a decision 
regarding the annual car show.  Due to the 
current regulations that have been laid down 
by the State of Oregon the show has been 
canceled.   
 
Dottie brought up information regarding the 
Veterans Home in Lebanon that they would 
like to have the club do a cruise at their 
facility.  Information will be given when it 
happens.  There will be one this Friday at 2:00 
that the Street masters will be organizing. 
 
At this time Lebanon will still be having their 
Poker run on June 10th between 10:00 and 
2:00.  The first stop will be at Rife’s Furniture 
Store. 
 
On Saturday 20th, there will be a Father’s Day 
cruise at the Brookdale located by the Albany 
library.   Meet at the Library parking lot.  
There will be a BBQ lunch to go. 
 
Let us recognize the following members for 
their birthday or anniversaries: 
 
April Birthdays:  Lori Halsey, Bob Weidner, 
Dallas Womack, David Faller, John Wood, 
Herb Hopper, Liza Bosworth, Linda Wood, and 
Judy Hopper. 
 
April Anniversaries: Junior and Tammy 
Barker, and D J and Cynthia Freeman. 
 
 
 
 

 

May Birthdays:  ,Carol Carter, Bob Morris, Ray 
Oelke, Dave Claussen, Bob Whitfield and Kathy 
Burnett. 
 
May Anniversaries: Randy and Kathy 
Burnett, Ed and Dottie Andersen, and Dave and 
Valaerie Claussen. 
 
June Birthdays:  Carolyn Phillips, Patricia 
Hemelstrand, Floyd McMillan and Dale Porter 
 
June Anniversaries:  Randy and Sheree 
Corrigan, Dennis and Liza Bosworth, Rodney 
and Nora Slupe, Leon and Roberta Walter, Ruth 
and Don Hammer, Jack and Pat Hemelstrand, 
Verle and Carol Steele, and Neal and Kitty 
Hubbard. 
 
Submitted by: Lorna Sebastian Secretary 
 

Sock it to me! 

We have an ongoing challenge with the 

Street Masters to gather socks for a charity.  

Continue to collect socks.  When meetings 

resume they will be collected.     

Member’s Article 

(I am starting the initial article with my own 

project.  I encourage you to send photos or an 

article for the Newsletter. – Editor, Lou 

Dupuis) 

 

For the last two and a half years I have been 

working on a T-roadster style car.  It has a 

Speedway chassis, SBC 350 engine, and a 

fiberglass body.   

 

 

 



 

  

During summer and fall of 2019, it was road-

tested while still in in ‘primer’.  Carburetor 

problems, rear brake problems, a radiator 

hose coming undone, the windshield falling-

out while driving, and a couple leaks were 

experienced during this testing.   

Since that time I have corrected the 
problems (I hope!), and performed the body 
work.  Currently I am prepping the body, 
frame, and engine for paint this summer.   
 

 
 
 
 

July Birthdays 
Al Boedigheimer     1 
Leon Walter      2 
Tammy Barker                  5 
Sheree Corrigan     6 
Lorna Sebastian   14 
Dave Krumwiede   16 
Rhonda Liles                17 
Mike Halsey                20 
Richard Thoma   30 
 
July Anniversaries 
Dave and Susan Krumwiede    6 
Loyd and Toni McMillen  15 
Phyllis and Will Smith    18 
John and Linda Wood   20 
Mike and Sheila Peterson  23 
Ted and Esther Hillary   25 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 

 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 

 
Hospitality:  Dottie Anderson       541- 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Carol Hood       541-926-3467 
  

 
Secretary:  Lorna Sebastian       541 791-3301 
 

 
Treasurer:  Linda Meredith     541-570-1797 
 

 
Historian:  John Wood                 541-929-6936 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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